DRAFT – TEMPLATE LETTER

(Date)

The Honorable (Name)

(Address)

(City, State, Zip)

Dear (Senator or Representative),

I am a constituent writing to you on behalf of career development professionals in your district as well as the National Career Development Association (NCDA).  I am writing to request a meeting with you or your staff to discuss Congressional policy issues that impact our profession, such as the Workforce Investment Act and Veterans Employment Transition Programs.

In 2013, NCDA  will celebrate 100 years of professional service in helping individuals obtain meaningful work; balance work, family and community responsibilities; and advance in their chosen career.  I am sure you are keenly aware of the many  Americans who are struggling in our current economy facing  the challenges of funding technical or higher education for employment, then finding work to pay off education debts, or getting a job after a long term of unemployment.  For military veterans, individuals with disabilities, and minorities these challenges are even greater to overcome.  Our members, career development specialists, are in the front lines of helping individuals meet these challenges, reducing the unemployment rate and getting  Americans back to work!

Our members work in many settings in order to provide support and counsel to individuals seeking employment or dealing with some issue or transition related to employment.  They may be a school counselor, a career development facilitator in a one-stop career center or veterans’ transition program , a career advisor in a community college, a career coach in private practice, or a professor teaching career development practices to graduate students.   In a recent national survey commissioned by NCDA and conducted by Harris Interactive, 85% of the adults who had worked with a career specialist found them to be very helpful.  Unfortunately, at the very time when there is increased need for these services, budget or other limitations have often reduced their availability.  

I respectfully request the opportunity to meet with you and/or your staff in your Washington, D.C. or  district office to discuss the legislation, policies and funding that affect our work; seek your advice for their effective utilization in our work; and perhaps offer suggestions for possible modification. These policies include the reauthorization of the Workforce Investment Act (WIA), the Elementary and Secondary Education Act (ESEA),the Carl D. Perkins Career and Technology Education Act, and LHHS funding/appropriations.   If the meeting is in your office in Washington, D.C. I will ask one of my professional colleagues in that area to represent me.   

Thank you for your service to your constituents and to our country.  I look forward to further contacts in order that, with your support, my professional colleagues and I can begin our second century of professional service to those who seek meaningful work in our great American economic system!  You can reach me at (phone number and e-mail address)

Sincerely,    

(Name and addess)

